
  Chatter & Clatter 

             November  2015 

 Web-site address  - cornhuskermodela.org 

 REGULAR MEETING             

November 7, 2015 @ 6:30p.m.              

Fourth Presbyterian Church                           

5200 Francis Street, Lincoln, NE 

PLEASE NOTE MEETING TIME IS         

6:30 pm  

                             SOUP SUPPER              

We will be having a soup supper before 

the November meeting.  The following 

members will be bringing the soups:  Jim 

& Judi-Ham & Bean, Leo & Helen-Chili, 

Dave & Nancy-Chicken Noodle, Laverne & 

Harry-Vegetable Beef, Ed & Joan-????.  

Other members should bring a side dish– 

salads, deserts, breads.  Also bring your 

own table service.  (The club will have a 

few bowls if you forget). 

                  Dinner Tours                                          

The dinner tour for October on the 29th is to Legends of 

Clatonia.  Meet at 4:30 at Shoemakers on Hiway 77 and    

Saltillo at 4:30pm.  The November tour will be to Pizza 

Ranch, which will be a week earlier on Nov. 19, due to      

Thanksgiving.  

                HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Nov. 14 Roberta Mittan                                                                           

Nov. 29 Leo Sougey                   

Nov. 29 Margaret Manske                      

Nov. 29 Bob Wagner                          

         HAPPY ANNIVERSARY                             

Nov. 2  Matt & Deb Waechter   

Nov. 6  Dick & Jerry Waechter     

Nov. 30 Bill & Linda Buckley  

        ELECTION for Governing Board                 
President-Elect     Glen Manske                           

Secretary              Nance Allder                    

Treasurer              Jenn Heetderks                              

Board Member       Jim Cook 

         VOTE TO CHANGE MEETING DAY      
At the October meeting there was discussion and 

a motion was made to change the meeting night 

from the first Saturday to the SECOND      

Saturday of the month.  The vote was delayed, to 

be taken at the November meeting.  The church 

has been contacted to determine if there would 

be a conflict and there is none.  The change, if   

approved, would begin with the January 2016     

meeting. 

 

                      

                                                                                                 

Dates have been cleared with the church...also 

realized how great that would be in regard to 

March when we often end up with folks working 

all day Saturday setting up for Swap Meet and 

then needing to get up in the dark Sunday a.m. 

after a meeting that Saturday night. 

     Judi Cook 



     OUT & ABOUT in your  MODEL A                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

October                                                                                                                                        

29th     Dinner tour to Clatonia                                                          

November                                                                                     

19th       Dinner tour to Pizza Ranch                                                           

December                                                                                      

6th Christmas Party               

      2015 GOVERNING BOARD                                 

PRESIDENT   Joan Taylor                                                               

402-489-9187   jetelt@windstream.net                                                            

VICE PRESIDENT   Bill Buckley                                      

402-484-7019   wcbuckley06@yahoo.com                                                                       

SECRETARY  Judi Cook                                                                                                                     

402-483-1239  jcook2@neb.rr.com                                 

TREASURER   Jenn Heetderks                                                                                                                            

402-890-3705  jennheetderks@gmail.com             

BOARD MEMBERS                                                       

Nick Heetderks                                                                  

402-540-7191   nickajh713@yahoo.com                  

Harry Johnston                                                                                         

402-423-3081    hlcorp@windstream.net                                                                                     

Bob Callaway                                                                  

402-488-7263  bjcallaway@windstream.net             

Past President   Margaret Mays                                          

402-488-8568    heinz56@neb.rr.com                                 

COMMITTEES                                                                             

Activities /General Interest                                                           

Judy Callaway  402-488-7263                                                                    

Sharon Griess  402-420-6075                                                                                                                                         

Parades & Tours                                                          

Dick Waechter  402-435-7806                                               

Dinner Tours                                                                             

Darrell Best  402-423-1594                                                                         

Calling Committee/Sunshine                                              

Laverne Johnston   402-423-3081                              

Helen Sougey  402-423-4117                                        

Swap Meet/Car Council                                                         

Dick Waechter  402-435-7806                                                 

Bob Callaway    402-488-7263                                          

Newsletter                                                                               

Margaret Mays  402-488-8568                                            

Christmas Party                                                                        

Ed & Joan Taylor                                                                                  

402-489-9187   jetelt@windstream.net                                                                                                                                   

Membership                                                                                 

Dave Allder  402-420-6036                                                    

Nancy Hanshaw  402-423-4448                                          

Midwest Ford Club Representative                      

Gayle Hanshaw   402-423-4448                                             

Ads                                                                                   

Loren Davidson    402-421-0180                                                                                               

Tech Seminars                                                                  

Ed Taylor  402-489-9187                                                                                                             

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

The time is drawing near to store our Model As for it's 

Long Winter Nap. 

One thing we all need to be aware of is the use of the 

newer type of Anti freeze. Most recent technology 

(OAT) organic acid technology Antifreeze (such as Dex

-Cool) may not be compatible with conventional           

inorganic based coolant containing glycol. 

Look for conventional inorganic coolants (blue or green) 

in color. 

Caution: Both the original OAT and the newer "universal

-type" OAT coolants can cause severe damage to older 

radiators not specifically designed for it's use. Stay 

away from red, orange and pink Antifreeze. 

 

           Brother Speeder 

                   Let's Rehearse 

                             All Together 

                                      Good Morning, Nurse. 

                                                      BURMA SHAVE 

Tech Tip……..                          

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

  MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL                            

Please send membership renewals of $24 to Dave Allder by 

December 31, 2015 or you may being it to the November 

meeting. 

            CHRISTMAS PARTY RESERVATIONS               

Don’t forget to make you reservation to attend the       

Christmas party on December 7th at Mistys in Havelock.  

Send your check along with your dinner selection to Joan 

Taylor by December 1st or give it to her at the November 

meeting.  This year we are having a sit down dinner.   

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 



Some of our members have tools that                                                 

may aid others in restoration of their                                                

Model A's. If you are in need, please                                               

contact Ed. 

TOOLS TO LOAN OUT 

Mile High Country Colorado 

is waiting for you... 

 

When: June 19-24, 2016 

Where: Loveland, Colorado 

Why: For a Great Model A Time 

in the Rocky Mountain State 

Hosted by:  Model A Ford Club of Colo.            

Registration materials and full descriptions of 

events and activities will be published in the    

Jan-Feb 2016 issue of the Restorer and also 

available for download from their web-site.   

http://www.milehighcountry2016.org/ 

October 10, 2015 Cornhusker Model A Club Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                   

The Cornhusker Model A Ford Club (CMAFC) was called to order by 

President Joan Taylor at Fourth Presbyterian Church.  Starting time 

was delayed due to traffic following a football  game.                                                                                                                 

Roll call indicated 18 members present                                                                                                                                                        

Best wishes were extended to those celebrating birthdays and      

anniversaries.                                                                                                  

Minutes:  Helen Sougey  moved  the acceptance of the minutes of 

the August meeting.   Jeff Thomas  seconded  the motion and it was 

approved.                                                                                                                                                               

Committee Reports:                                                                                                                                                                                        

Calling Committee:  Laverne Johnston reported that Esther Hogrefe 

had a mild stroke and was now home.  Judy Callaway’s brother was 

in an accident so Judy and Bob were traveling to assist her family.  

Sharon Griess has completed therapy and is improving.                                                                                                                                                                           

Activities:  Sharon Griess was absent.  Plans for the November Pot 

Luck Soup Supper were reviewed.  Joan Taylor indicated she would 

also bring a soup in addition to the ones listed in the newsletter.  

Those not providing soup are to bring a side dish or dessert.                                                                                                                                                                                             

Tours: Dick Waechter told of upcoming events.  The Mandan    

Horseless Carriage tour will be June 20-23, 2016.  The Regional 

MAFCA meet will be the same week in Loveland CO.   Dick        

reported that at the Car Council meeting he learned that            

insurance has been secured for the Swap Meet.                                                                                                                               

Dinner Tours:  Darrell Best was absent.  The dinner group will meet 

at Shoemaker’s on HiWay 77 at 4:30 pm on October 29 to travel to 

Clatonia.                                                                                                                                                                        

Membership:   Dave Allder was absent.  Deb Thomas was welcomed 

as a new member attending with Jeff for the first time.                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Newsletter:  Margaret Mays clarified wording in the newsletter    

regarding the November meeting.                                                             

Tech Seminars:  Ed Taylor was absent.                                                                                                                                           

Advertising:  Loren Davidson was absent.                                                                                                                                                              

Old Business : President elect Bill Buckley presented the slate of 

candidates for 2016 officers and board members as follows:                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

President Elect:  Glen Manske                                                                                                                                                     

Treasurer : Jenn Heetderks                                                                                                                                                                                        

Secretary:  Nancy Allder                                                                                                                                                                                 

Board member:  Jim Cook                                                                                                                                                                                          

No nominations were made from the floor.                                                                                                                                                   

Helen  Sougey moved the acceptance of the ballot as submitted.  

Jerry Waechter seconded the motion which passed.  Joan Taylor 

reminded people about the details of the Christmas party and     

indicated that reservations and payment are to made to her by    

December 1.  Those in attendance were also reminded that dues are 

to be paid soon.  Delaying payment confuses the maintenance of 

accurate roster of members.                                                                                                            

New Business                                                                                                                                                                                              

President elect Buckley led a discussion of proposed changes of     

our monthly meeting dates.  He reviewed the current by laws and 

suggested that we plan in the year 2016 to schedule our monthly 

meetings to be held on the second Saturday rather than first.  This 

would allow for fewer conflicts related to holidays in January, July 

and September.  Discussion followed.  Jim Cook made a motion to 

propose for action at the November meeting that we change our    

by-laws to provide that our monthly meetings be normally on the 

second Saturday of the month.  Charlie Cummings seconded the 

motion.   The vote was delayed until the November meeting.         

Secretary Judi Cook volunteered to check with the minister to see if 

that scheduling was acceptable at Fourth Presbyterian.                                                                                                                                      

Treasurer’s Report.  Jenn Heetderks sent her report.                                                                                                                        

September Starting Checking Balance: $4,640.39                               

September  Ending Checking Balance: $4,833.64                                                                       

Bills Submitted:   Laverne Johnston  $4.40 and Helen Sougey  $7.34.  

Margaret said she would submit her bill for newsletter next month.   

Charlie Cummings moved acceptance of the treasurer’s report and 

payment of the bills submitted.  Jim Cook seconded the motion 

which passed.                                                                                                                          

Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will be on September 7th at 

Fourth Presbyterian beginning at 6:30 pm                                                   

Carpool:  Lumir Vajgrt won the carpool.                                                                                                                             

Adjournment:  Judi Cook, Secretary                                                                                                                                                                                                              

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 



 
You are cordially invited to 

the Annual Cornhusker 
Model A Christmas Party 

 

 
This year we are giving you a choice at the following cost. 

 
 Misty's Prime Rib - $16.00 

Chicken Chardonnay - $7.00 
Atlantic Salmon - $14.00 

 
This will be a sit down dinner served at our table and there will be dessert. 

 
Entertainment will feature our very own 

 Don and Marcia Borcher 

 

In keeping with the tradition of the season of remembering those less fortunate than ourselves, 

anyone who would like  to bring a gift card, please do so. They will be distributed to the  

People's City Mission and the Center for People in need. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

  Please return with your check made out to Cornhusker Model A Club By December 1, 2015. 

  Each single membership is entitled to bring 1 guest at member price; additional guests need to pay full price of the meal. 

  Prime Rib $33.00, Chicken Chardonnay $24.00 and Atlantic Salmon $32.00 

  Name 1: ___________________________________________     2: ____________________________________ 

  Name 3: ___________________________________________     4: ____________________________________ 

               Prime Rib  ___   Chicken ___   Salmon ___                              Prime  ___  Chicken  ___  Salmon  ___ 

    Amount Enclosed: ____________________ 

      Please send response and payment to:  Joan Taylor, 4721 Mandarin Circle, Lincoln, NE  68516. 

    5:30 Cash Bar.    6:30 Dinner.   7:30 Entertainment. 



Support our advertisers because they support us. 

 Model A 
     Tubular Shock Retrofit Kit                 

Fits all modes from 28-31                                              

Ride In Comfort    No Drilling     Easy Instillation                                         

  CMR Sales, Inc.                
1643B Savannah Hwy #317  Charleston, SC  29407               

Ph: 843-830-9637                                                           

Email:  CMRSales@comcast.net 

 LAS MARGARITAS 
    2700 Jamie Lane                               
 Specialty: Mexican                        

 Atmosphere: Casual 

                                                                     

Hours: 11 a.m. to 10 p.m. daily               

Phone: 402-421-2662                                

Cost: Lunch $5.25 to $8.99, dinner $6.99 to $15.99                       

 

 

Café & Pie Shoppe 

   BREAKFAST~ LUNCH ~ DINNER 

         5602 S.48th St.              402-423-2206                                 

1606 Back Acre Circle,  Mount Airy, MD 21771-7703  

Order Number: 1-800-255-1929                                 

Information Number: 1-301-829-9880                      

FAX: 1-800-774-1930           www.brattons.com     

  Wessels  Living History Farm          

EXPERIENCE FARM LIFE                                        

IN THE 1920’S AND BEYOND 

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT                                          

Dale Clark     ~      402-710-0682 

1 mile south of I-80 (exit 353) on Hwy 81 

 Mark L. Davidson                    
Davidson Insurance Agency, Inc.                         

Auto*Home*Business*Farm*Contractors*Life  

Health*Medicare Supplement                                     

Long-Term Care*Antique Auto                                     

 Lincoln South             Beatrice            Lincoln North          

 

A-Z Model A Parts-Zanes 

Ron and Sondra Kester, Owners                      

773 Central Street                                     

Glade, KS  67639                                        

Phone:  785-543-6729                                  

5604 S 48th  Ste  6               

Lincoln, NE  68516               

402-423-4357 

2100 E Court                 

Beatrice, NE  68310    

402-228-3419 

5101 N 27th (LFCU)      

Lincoln, NE  68512             

402-465-1167 

For All Offices Call Toll Free  800-249-1443 



 

  A  Proud Memb er  o f  the  Vett er  Heal th  Serv i ces  Fami ly  

Welcome to Sumner Place!         

Providing Dignity in Life is 

our mission and our passion.               

Come visit us today and feel 

Family Serving Family. 

Restorative programs to maximize                                                              

improvement of health and wellness.                                                              

Physical, Occupational, and Speech Therapy Services.                                         

Patient-Centered Therapy. 

 w w w. S um n e r P l a c e C a re . c o m  

1750 South 20th St. 
Lincoln, Nebraska 
402-475-6791 



                           GRAMERCY HILL                                                                                                               
                         6800 A Street                                                        

       Lincoln, NE  68510                                                                                         

           402-483-1010 

Gramercy Hill provides Independent Living and Assisted Living services in 

Lincoln, Nebraska. The community sits on 6 acres of luscious gardens and 

floral walking paths. 

9th Street Grill 

915 Main Ave.  Ste 1 

Crete, NE   68333 

402-826-4040 

 

 

210 Washington St. 

Clatonia, NE  68329 

402-989-4109 

LEGENDS  of  Clatonia                      

For a quick look at our website, 

click on the following link….. 

http://

www.cornhuskermodela.org/ 

http://www.yelp.com/biz_photos/9th-street-grill-crete?select=a7W_FKkatGHQDFcbNevI4Q



